

Ref: E8/5/27D

25 April 2013

Capt. Brian Sheridan, Harbour Master, Galway Harbour Company, New Docks, Galway.

Dear Capt. Sheridan,

I am pleased to inform you that the *Port Reception Facilities for Ship-Generated Waste and Cargo Residues Plan* submitted by **Galway Harbour Company**, which was required under Statutory Instrument 117 of 2003, made for the purposes of giving effect to Directive No. 2000/59/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council of 27 November 2000, has been approved.

I wish to thank you for the time and effort you took in preparing the *Plan* and continuously liasing with this Department in efforts to improve the *Plan*.

Yours sincerely,

Catherine O'Sullivan

Maritime Transport Division

Priomh Oifig 44 Sráid Chill Dara, Baile Átha Cliath 2, Éire. Head Office 44 Kildare Street, Dublin 2, Ireland.

**)** Lo-Call 1890-443311 **)** +353-1-670 7444 **1** +353-1-670 9633 **(h** www.dttas.ie